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3 April 2014

Paul Gee
PO Box 249
Takaka 7142

Dear Paul

Application for a Fees Waiver

Level 9, 70 The Terrace

PO Box 10655, Wellington 6143
Tel 0B0O 743 262, 04 494 2970
Fax 04 494 2975
www.pgdb.co.nz

Your application for a fees waiver will be considered by the Board at its meeting on 6 May 2014.

I note that you have not made an application to relicense at this stage. This means that your 2013
licence has now expired. Accordingly you are not authorised to undertake plumbing or gasfitting

until you have applied for and been issued with the 2014 licence.

Yours sincerely

Max Pedersen
Chief Executive




